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11 October 2018 

 
 
 
 
 
Dear    
  
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 13 September 2018.  
Your request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  
 
Our response to your request is as follows:  
 

I am writing to enquire about the latest up to date information on the number of 
properties that will be contributed to the housing moves scheme in the current year 
2018-2019, by participating boroughs (relet element). 
 
Please provide me with the current (2018-2019) calculated property contribution, of 
each of the participating boroughs (relet element) by bed space to the housing moves 
scheme (broken down into contributions per quarter). 
 
Please provide with the list of participating boroughs(relet element,) that are restricted 
from adding properties on the housing moves system in the current or upcoming quarters 
of 2018- 2019 
 
Please also provide me with all documents (minutes, reports, or information) 
approved/scrutinised or provided to the 'London Housing Mobility Group' or the 'London 
Housing Mobility Working Group' ,from April 2015 to the present 

 
Please find attached spreadsheet containing the total target number, the reduction due to 
equalisation and the total number contributed by borough. Please note Royal Borough 
Kensington & Chelsea do not participate and are excluded.  
 
Whilst the scheme began part way through 2012/13, many boroughs joined later, therefore, we 
did not record the figures for 2012/13 as it was only a part year and no equalisation was 
necessary. 
 
Please also find attached minutes that we hold within scope of your request. The names of staff 
have been redacted an are exempt from disclosure under s.40 (Personal information) of the 
Freedom of Information Act. This information could potentially identify specific employees and 
as such constitutes as personal data which is defined by Article 4(1) of the General Data 



 
 

 

Protection Regulation (GDPR) to mean any information relating to an identified or identifiable 
living individual. It is considered that disclosure of this information would contravene the first 
data protection principle under Article 5(1) of GDPR which states that Personal data must be 
processed lawfully, fairly and in a transparent manner in relation to the data subject. 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA130918-2792. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Paul Robinson 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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